Dear parents, carers and staff, 
We have come to the end of the academic year and have had many changes and challenges to face as a board. Unfortunately, at the end of the last academic year we lost our Chair of Governors, James Armstrong. James was a strong member of our board and enjoyed being a part of Barleyhurst Park Primary School. He will be dearly missed.
We now have two co-chairs, Jo Dyer and Charmaine Smith. This has proved to work effectively for both the board and the school when actioning important matters. 
Over the past year we have had four board meetings, six committee meetings and a whole board training session. We gave welcomed a new staff governor, parent governor and LA governor, who have already made a big difference within the board. 
Governors have had in person visits for focusing on health and safety, mental health/wellbeing, GDPR, attendance, SEND, year data with class link teachers and curriculum delivery/impact. In addition, governors have accompanied the children on several school trips and attended many school events. These were great opportunities for governors to meet with staff, discuss current focus areas and see first hand that what is being discussed with governors in meetings is reflected within the school. 
We still have a vacancy within the board for a co-opted governor, ideally with a background of strategic planning and/or finance. If you would like to apply to become a governor or know someone who does, please contact the school. 
The governing board would like to thank you for your continued support and hope you all enjoy the summer break. 
Barleyhurst Park Governing Board

